DEDHAM PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL
MINUTES of the meeting held on Monday 2nd November 2020 in Ardleigh Church, following a joint meeting with the Ardleigh PCC.
Present: Paul Brebner (PB), Lynne Al-Sad (LA-S), David Druitt (DD), Vee Druitt (VSD), Richard Hopkins(RH), Linda Redlich (LR), John Reed (JR), Liz Reed (LRe), Gabbie Watson (GW) & Peter Wilson (PW) - Chair.
Apologies: Sharon Sarson (SS) & Rev’d Antony Wilson (AW) who was chairing the Ardleigh PCC meeting running at the same time. 
Agenda 1-7 points were covered as part of our joint meeting
8. Minutes of last meetings 
In relation to the discussion on parish share giving at the last joint meeting of the PCC’s on 5th September it was stated that if any alteration was needed this could be made by the Vicar and Church wardens. This was proposed (Martin West and seconded (Lynne Al-Sad). This vote is not valid as it was cross voting across two PCC’s. With that amendment the minutes of27th July, 25th August, 5th September and 27th September were agree. Proposed by VSD, seconded by JR
9.Conflict of Interest Policy
A Conflict of Interest policy had been circulated for this meeting based on an amendment made to the Ardleigh policy. which stated that the Vicar and Churchwarden could not comment or vote on matters relating to the parish share. Following advice from the Archdeacon it was noted that this was not correct: There was no conflict of interest and the policy should remain unchanged as per the first two pages and the Vicar and Church wardens were free to comment and vote. Proposed by JR, seconded by GW.
10. Resourcing our Ministry and Mission  
10 a) Finance
i Update – from Finance Sub Committee.  The commentary attached to the Q3 2020 Management Accounts and the report from the PCC Finance Committee were discussed and it was very encouraging to see that Giving had increased in the quarter to the point where the surplus in the General Fund, where the majority of expenses are paid from, was £25,251 at the end of the quarter.  This was considerably in excess of the £9,000 carry forward recommended by the Finance Committee and hence it was agreed that we should advise the Diocese now that we were optimistic we could match the Parish Share paid in 2019 (£52,574) - DD to action.  If the figures looked even better when the 2020 Year End accounts were available, then we might be able to pay even more and this will be decided at the PCC meeting on the 11th January 2021.  Proposed by RH, seconded by LRe.  DD will send to the new members of the PCC the breakdown of cost heads in each high-level category of income and expenditure shown in the accounts.  It was also agreed to pay the Deanery’s request for £10 for each Dedham person attending the Growing Leaders course (£80 total).
10 b) Buildings 
PW advised that the final cost of the Toilet & Hospitality Unit project was estimated to be £67,322 and that we were awaiting the Architects’ sign-off Certificate that we needed to send to the Diocese.  In addition, the new Farsi stone would soon be installed in the entrance way to the toilets at a cost of £600 
i – Quinquennial Works – gutters update. PW advised that the necessary statutory notice had been displayed and there had been no objections, so the quote received was to be confirmed and the work scheduled.  It was hoped that it might be completed before Christmas, although PB expressed some concerns about this work being done in the winter months.  PW’s view was that the contractors would only start if the conditions were suitable. 
ii – Organ project. No progress or news but agreed to keep on the Agenda for future meetings.
iii – Vicarage land issue. PW advised that the Diocese had agreed to sell part of the Vicarage garden to the owner of a property in School Lane and following this the PCC had offered to purchase an adjacent plot to be used as a graveyard in due course.  An individual had offered to pay for this, but the initial price asked by the Diocese was considered too high.  Following PW negotiating with them the Diocese had reduced the price to £31,000 but this was still considered to be excessive.  It was agreed that PW would go back to the Diocese and say that £17,000 was the maximum the PCC could afford.  Clarification is needed as to whether the PCC is responsible for buying land for burials and what happens when the churchyard is full – AW to action.  DD advised that he believed that there was quite a bit of space in the original churchyard for re-use under the 100 year “rule”.
PW also reported the Diocese had originally advised that when the boiler located in the Vicarage finally fails, the PCC would be responsible for the total cost of relocating it and that they wanted to tie this is as a condition of any land purchase. The Diocese have now stated that they “do not have sight of any agreement that would obligate the PCC to meet this cost.” The PCC agreed that it was essential that the diocese agree to grant access over the land beside the Vicarage for an oil or gas pipe and PW to mention this in his response to the Diocese.     
10 c) People – staff and volunteers. Nothing to report. 
10 d) Communications. Nothing to report.
10 e) Operations
i – Cleaning.  PW said that Andrew Hodson would be unable to clean the Church or to lock & unlock the Church for about a month from the 26th November due to an operation.  VSD volunteered to put a rota together to cover both these matters, having first clarified exactly what Andrew does on a daily basis. 
ii – Lock/Unlock rota. Covered above.
10 f) Governance
i – Safeguarding. Nothing to report.
ii – Charity Commission. – update our Charity Objects.  PW read out some minor changes to the list objects which put more emphasis on Outreach, and these were unanimously agreed. 
iii – GDPR. Nothing to report. 
iv. – Health & Safety. VSD commented that she was attending some Health & Safety training on Tuesday morning (3/11/20).
11. Correspondence to PCC. None
12. Any Other Business
i – Review support to Beacon House. LA-S reported that the Mission stall last Saturday had raised £300 and the stall outside her house £200 over the summer.  Ruth Higginson was thanked for all her efforts and following a discussion about changes to Beacon House and its need for support, it was agreed that the subject of where to focus the PCC’s Mission Giving in 2021 would be on the 11th January 2021 PCC meeting agenda.  
ii – Deanery Synod. Liz Reed had volunteered to be a representative on the Deanery Synod and her appointment was unanimously agreed.  AW to advise the Secretary to the Synod.
13. Date of next meeting
Tuesday 24th November 2020 (Budget planning) by Zoom – Ardleigh PCC at 7:00 p.m., Dedham PCC at 8:00 p.m.  Also Monday 11th January 2021 – time and method to be confirmed. 
PW closed the meeting with a prayer and the meeting finished at 21:28 hrs.
